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We have considered the public interest in arriving at our decision on this matter. We 
consider that the time it would take us to undertake a substantial manual collation and the 
expense of diverting kaimahi from their core duties to complete this task is not in the public 
interest. 
 
Upon receipt of this information, you may wish to submit a new request with a more narrow 
scope which may enable us to respond without the need to undertake a substantial manual 
collation exercise.  
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this 
response. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that Te Puni Kōkiri publishes some of its OIA responses on its website, after 
the response is sent to the requester. The responses published are those that are 
considered to have a high level of public interest. We will not publish your name, address 
or contact details.  
  
If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request with us, including this decision, please 
feel free to contact us at oia@tpk.govt.nz. 
 
Ngā mihi 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Grace Smit  
Hautū, Te Puni Whakahaere Tikanga | Deputy Secretary, Strategy, Finance and 
Performance






